
MAHADEV DESAI HANDWRITING ANALYSIS

Mahadev Desai (1 January â€“ 15 August ) was an Indian independence activist and writer best remembered as
Mahatma Gandhi's personal secretary.

Slept well that night. So Mahadev decided to cast his lot with Ahmedabad, with a view to save establishment
expenditure. They were anxiously awaiting the news of Mahadev's arrival. But his destiny was fast drawing
him into the folds of Gandhi. Mahadevbhai and Durgabehn joined his entourage. Mahadev and Narahari
followed Gandhi when he started back for his Ashram. Besides the articles carrying his by-line M. His report
describing the life inside an Indian jail, published in Young India and Navajivan, compelled the British
authorities to bring about some drastic jail reform measures. Will you believe me if I tell you that I have got in
you the man I wanted-the man to whom I can entrust all my work some day and be at ease, and on whom I can
rely with confidence? Deshbandhu Chittaranjan Das, the president elect of the Ahmedabad Congress, was
arrested in December  Mahadev was no more! He had never disobeyed me in his life. Next day, in the early
hours of the morning, at prayer time, Mahadev went to Gandhi, wept remorsefully and in a not addressed to
him, offered to resign. Sushila, jail doctors did all they could. This was so ably and meticulously done by
Mahadevbhai that Broomfield and Reginald Maxwell soon began to treat him as their friend. He became a
nurse for tending the sick, a washer man to wash clothes, a cook to feed others, a clerk to copy out in a neat
hand, a teacher who would correct written compositions, a colleague who would complete unfinished tasks, a
secretary who would understand your thoughts and put down in writing, an ambassador who would
accomplish delicate errands with skill on your behalf, an advocate who would study carefully your side of the
case and fight it out for you, an arbitrator who would remove every misunderstanding his master may have
about you, a man of highest balance, who would try his best to preserve simultaneously varied relationships
like filial devotion, fidelity to the master, faithfulness to friends, love for wife and affection for the son. Tears
would roll down our eyes whenever Babubhai read out to us from Dr. I was confident that if had he heard
those words, he would have defied even death and got up". One was incomplete without the other. While the
pages of original prints of Young India and Harijan have been moth-eaten, torn and turned brittle, fortunately
these have been reprinted and kept in bound volumes. Desai was for the first time arrested and sentenced to a
year in prison in  This was a clarion call. I was not inspired to read them. Mahadev had passed the test. In May
, he started his Ashram in a hired bungalow near Kochrab in Ahmedabad. In he took over as editor of
Navajivan and also saw his home blessed with a son. He maintained a diary from 13 November to 14 August ,
the day before his death, chronicling his life with Gandhi. Even then, some of the issues and pages have been
lost forever. Such a secretary needs to be far away from publicity. Mahadevbhai was chronicling history as it
was happening between and  Intercepting him on his way, they inquired if he had received their letter. This
enabled him to continue his studies without being a burden on his father. Mahadev knew that to live with
Gandhi was never an easy task. Then she heard her name called out again and at the same time Kasturba
rushed to them, panting: "Something is wrong with Mahadev. During his year-long association with Gandhiji,
Mahadevbhai had come in close contact and become friends with - Sardar Vallabhbhai Patel, Jawaharlal
Nehru, C.


